RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, MARCH 20, 2019, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Catherine Agnew requests approval of the 2019 South Wayne Porchfest.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the 2019 South Wayne Porchfest to be held on Saturday, September 14, 2019 (Raindate: September 21, 2019) from 11:30am-5pm. Ms. Agnew requests police presence, CPA members, barricades.

President Lisa Borowski requests a speed study on Wyldhaven Road.

Commissioner Lisa Borowski spoke regarding neighbors' concerns of speed on this road and construction vehicles parked during overnight hours on Wyldhaven Road. She stated that neighbors do not want speed humps placed on their street. Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey stated that a counter was placed on Wyldhaven Road and remained there for one week. He further stated the results:

- Average speed = 25mph
- 85% speed = 27mph
- 296 cars coming northbound per day
- 267 coming southbound per day

Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey stated speeds are down from last study performed. Township Engineer, Steve Norcini, stated that constructions vehicles are permitted to park on the streets they are performing work. They cannot park on street during overnight hours. He will draft a letter to advise contractors of the rules of parking for construction vehicles. Commissioner Borowski was directed to call 911 if there are any parking issues and police would respond.

3. Frank Weber requests a crosswalk on Sugartown Road at Longwood Drive. Frank Weber was not present at this meeting.

Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski stated that neither Radnor or Tredyffrin Township approves of this crosswalk. This road is a State Road. Staff Traffic Committee does not recommend placing a crosswalk at this location.

4. Sgt. DiStefano requests a No Parking sign be removed from Aberdeen Terrace at St. Davids Avenue

Sgt. DiStefano was not present at this meeting. Staff Traffic Committee stated these signs have already been removed.

5. Laura Janson requests a no-parking here-to-curb sign on East Beechtree Road (turning from North Wayne Avenue)

Laura Janson was not present at this meeting. Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski stated a site visit was performed. He stated Under Vehicle Code 270 3C10, the No Parking Here to Corner sign is approved. This will be placed after approval of the Board of Commissioners.

6. Radnor Elementary School is requesting to hold their annual SMART Run 5K on Sunday, May 19, 2019.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Annual SMART Run 5K to be held on Sunday, May 19, 2019.

OLD BUSINESS

Spring-loaded In-Street Pedestrian Crosswalk Signs

Rich Schwartz requested enhanced pedestrian safety measures be implemented at the intersection of E. Lancaster and County Line Rd.

Radnor HP commenced with the following:

- Increased Enforcement
- Radnor PW placed a fluorescent green, in-street, high visibility warning device on the concrete island at this location.
- Sgt. Stiansen contacted Lower Merion Traffic Unit and requested they have their Public Works department repaint the crosswalk. * Lower Merion controls this intersection. *
- The pedestrian crosswalk at this intersection has been added to the County Line Corridor Study as an area of interest

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

March 2019 Staff Traffic Status Report

Radnor Fire Company requests evaluation of traffic and parking on South Wayne Avenue	12/20/2017 Radnor Fire Company is interested in:	In the spring, a "triangle" will be painted at the corner of School Lane and South Wayne Avenue, for a distance of 5', to discourage motorists from parking too close to the intersection. Also, the pedestrian walkway will be upgraded to a continental crosswalk, and signage adjusted accordingly.
County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)	Staff Traffic Committee & Lower Merion Township discussions to expand study area to County Line Road corridor study	Report was posted online (both LM and Radnor sites) Possible 2020 capital budget request
King of Prussia Bridge	Strike issues	Sgt. Stiansen and Officer Janoski laid out possible locations for enhance signage on Matsonford Road, N Radnor Chester Road, and King of Prussia Road The Township will be meeting with PennDot regarding the placement of additional signage to warn of the bridge height. Signage will be installed, once approved by PennDot in Harrisburg, on the State's and Township's streets.
N. Wayne Ave/Poplar Ave/West Avenue Pedestrian Improvement Signal project	 DCED MTF grant awarded; construct signal and pedestrian improvements at intersection 	Funding requested in 2019 capital budget. Grant received – Waiting for capital budget approval
Sproul Road and Conestoga Road left Turn signal improvements	RT 2017 Engineering Line Item Budget: \$300,000 to evaluate, design and construct signal improvements to include intersection left turn lanes	Completed – Item to be removed for next meeting



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

March 2019 Staff Traffic Status Report

King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements	Submit joint application for DCED MTF grant with Cabrini & Eastern for left turn lanes on King of Prussia Road at Eagle Road/Pine Tree Rd	Funding requested in 2019 Capital Budget. Grant received, awaiting for capital budget approval
Barcladen Road	One sided parking on Barcladen Road	Not approved by STC; Chief Maguire concurs. Advised to speak to their Commissioner Item to be removed for next meeting
Intersection of N Lowrys Lane and County Line	Sight distance	Need to reach out to resident regarding sight distance and vegetation growth. Item to be removed for next-meeting
County Line Road at East Lancaster Avenue	Pedestrian Safety Improvements	The pedestrian crosswalk at this intersection has been added to the County Line Corridor Study as an area of interest
Poplar Avenue	Speed related issues on Poplar Avenue Traffic Counts	Site visit completed. HP Janoski stated looking for problems that do not exist. Item to be removed for next meeting
Edgehill Road	Parking restrictions	Petition was never received to HP. Item to be removed for next meeting